Kittanning, Pennsylvania October 28, 2021

The Board of Supervisors of East Franklin Township met in the Municipal Building at 6:00 p.m. for a regular meeting.

Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance

Present: Barry Peters, Chairman

Dan Goldinger, Vice Chairman David Stewart, Supervisor

Debra Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Sgt. R. J. Dietz, PA State Police – In attendance to get feedback on what the State Police could do to be more proactive in the Township.

Mr. Lash, Township Resident – Has signatures from residents on Adrian/Tarrtown Road to request to change the road name to Lash Road.

Chris Evans, Township Resident – Thanks for the write up in the newspaper about his father. I'm concerned about the speeding on State Route 286 past my house. If the township police could sit to slow the traffic down.

Steve Guilich, Township Police Officer – I will make it a point to sit at former Toys Golden Dawn.

APPROVALS:

MINUTES:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve minutes for September 30, 2021, regular meeting. Motion approved unanimously.

APPROVE BILLS AND INVOICES:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve paying all bills and invoices for October 1 through October 28, 2021. Motion approved unanimously.

REGULAR MEETING – OCTOBER 28, 2021

APPROVALS (CONTINUED):

POLICE REPORT:

Total reportable calls - 26.

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve the Police Report for October 1 through October 28, 2021. Motion approved unanimously.

ROAD MASTER REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve the Road Master Report for October 1 through October 28, 2021. Motion approved unanimously.

ZONING OFFICER REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve Zoning Officer Report for October 1 through October 28, 2021. Motion approved unanimously.

SEWAGE REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve the Sewage Report for October 1 through October 28, 2021. Motion approved unanimously.

LEMMON HOLLOW ROAD BRIDGE PROJECT – LAND ACQUISITION:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve land acquisitions for Marvin & Eileen Goldberg. Motion approved unanimously.

RESOLUTION:

LEMMON HOLLOW ROAD BRIDGE PROJECT - RIGHT-OF-WAY:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve Lemmon Hollow Road Bridge Project – Right-of-way plan. Motion approved unanimously.

REGULAR MEETING – OCTOBER 28, 2021

APPROVALS (CONTINUED):

ZONING HEARING BOARD – ALTERNATE APPOINTMENT:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve Gary Wolfe as an alternate on the Zoning Hearing Board. Motion approved unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion made by Dan Goldinger and seconded by Barry Peters to adjourn meeting at 6:35 p.m. Motion approved unanimously.

Debra L. Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer

Road Report for October 2021

This month was fall clean-up. We took in 4 dumpsters full of garbage, 1 dumpster full of scrap metal, and 2 pallets full of televisions. The TVs were hauled to a recycle center in Greensburg. Heritage Park was closed for the season. The restrooms were winterized and closed. The right of way for the sewage line in Fox Hollow Estates was mowed off. The sewage pickup truck was serviced. Several dirt roads were graded and the ditches cleaned. Potholes were patched. The trees along Commerce Dr. were trimmed. We had 1 callout from 911 for a stop sign down on Wible Rd. We continue our roadside mowing.

East Franklin Township Supervisors Meeting Zoning Report / October 2021 October 28, 2021

Township permits issued since the September 30 meeting:

- John Ochs, 211 East Brady Road, Kittanning, patio & porch roof.
- PA Wine & Spirits Store, Franklin Village Mall, Kittanning, sign permit.
- Weleski Self Storage, Inc., 300 Westgate Drive, Kittanning, commercial building.
- Thomas Morgan, 120 Brice Road, Kittanning, demolition permit and new residential construction.

Planning Commission met October 18 and reviewed the issued permits and discussed other Township zoning issues.

Greg McKelvey Zoning Officer

East Franklin Township Sewage Report October 2021 Report by David Stewart

The Sewage Department's Emergency Response Plan was reviewed and updated.

The flow meters at all four Sewage Treatment Plants were calibrated. We will receive a certification for each plant. DEP requires that all flow meters be calibrated on a yearly basis.

One real estate transfer inspection was done in Tarrtown.

There was a one-call for all of Tarrtown.

Shut-Off Water Notices were posted on the applicable houses.

All required lab samples for October were collected and transported to CWM. DMR reports for the month of September 2021 were submitted to DEP.